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President

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Secretary

Ann Rudolph
            463-5803
Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

Board Members

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Term thru 6/19

James Schreiber


463-3377

Gary Hardesty


463-1648

Ken Bitler


463-4239

Dale Theiss


463-9215

Amy Geddes


463-6645

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
10-24 Brian Crane – Pickles comic

     strip creator
10-31 Halloween costume party
11-7 Archie Blake – Drugs & Drug

     Court

11-14 Meet at Jeanne Dini Center – 

     Rotary & YTA – Ed Snyder
11-21 Club meeting, no program
Upcoming Events:

11- 4 Area 10 Foundation Dinner

11-21 Club Board meeting
Programs: Let’s keep working on programs.  Everyone needs to help.  Keep our meetings interesting.
Foundation dinner: Coming along pretty well.  Biggest need now is selling tickets.  It is open to the public.  Let’s fill the place up.  Saturday Nov. 4 at the Pioneer Crossing Convention Center.  We also need silent auction items.
Joint Foundation Board and Scholarship Committee meeting:  Next week our Foundation Board will meet jointly with our Scholarship Committee.  The Scholarship Committee has the responsibility of selecting recipients of our scholarships and monitoring their progress.  Our Foundation supplies most of the funds needed by the Scholarship Committee.  These funds come from donations that members and non-members make for particular scholarships or often for scholarships in general and from fundraising activities such as the Joe Giomi Memorial Golf Tournament.
There are a couple of long term topics that the two groups need to discuss.  One is tracking the recipients.  Too many are not collecting their money and we need to know why and, possibly, can we give the money to an alternate recipient.  Another topic is how many scholarships to give out and for what amounts.  $4,000 and $5,000 scholarships used to seem pretty generous, but in today’s economy they are a miniscule part of the cost of higher education.  Maybe we should give fewer scholarships with a higher stipend.  Questions about dealing with online courses and possibly introducing a scholarship for candidates who graduated from high school several years earlier will undoubtedly  be discussed.  
If you have suggestions or just want to express your opinions on scholarships feel free to corner a Board or Committee member and present your ideas.  The Foundation Board consists of Skip Bolton, Judy Price, Tom Price, Steve Rye, James Neely, Gerry Boschert, Ken Bitler, Gary Hardesty, Lynda Boody and Kathie Mann.  The Scholarship Committee consists of Lucy Rechel, Kathie Mann, Ann Rudolph, Dale Theiss, Gerry Boschert, Skip Bolton and Jim Sanford.
Community projects:  Our project to help the hospital with their gazebo beautification project took a major step forward Saturday Oct. 14.  T and T Landscape Service took out many of the existing plants in the gazebo area and replaced them with a variety of new plants that will provide a lot more color next summer.  The photo below shows the Rotary water feature with its new plantings.  Most of the new plants are at the end of their summer color by now so the full effect will not show up until next summer.  In addition to the multitude of plants put in place Oct. 14, Rotary has over 200 Spring bulbs coming that will be planted this Fall.  Crocuses, hyacinths, tulips, daffodils and alliums.  They should provide a lot of very early Spring color in that very protected area.
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This is an area used by Long Term Care residents as well as hospital staff and visitors.

Nov. 14 meeting:  Our Nov. 14 meeting will be held at the Jeanne Dini Community Center at our normal meeting time.  Dinner will be served at 7:00, catered by Dini’s Restaurant.  This meeting will give us a chance to see some of the repair work we are financing at the Center.  Ed Snyder will also be presenting a program high lighting the relationship between Yerington Rotary and the Center, especially the Yerington Theater for the Arts.  

Since Nov. 14 would be the usual time for our Board of Directors to meet, the Board meeting will be postponed until Nov. 21.   

California fires:  Lynda has asked me to pass on some info about Rotary programs to provide support for the loss of lives and property from the recent fires in California.  I have attached a description of the fund and how to contribute along with the newsletter.
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Meetings:


Tuesday Evening 7:00 PM


Dini’s Lucky Club
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